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TO NEWS EDITORS AND JOURNALISTS  
 
FROM THE MPUMALANGA DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION AND PUBLIC WORKS, 
ROADS AND TRANSPORT  
 
20 APRIL 2025  
 
MEC DLAMINI AND THOMO TO OFFICIALLY HANDOVER NDINDINDI PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 
 
The MEC for Education, Ms. Cathy Dlamini together with MEC for Public Works, Roads and 
Transport Mr Thulasizwe Thomo will on Tuesday, 22 April 2025 officially handover the new state 
of the art Ndindindi Primary School in Embuzini Village in the Nkomazi Local Municipality at 
10H00. 
 
The MEC's will be in the company of the Executive Mayor of Nkomazi Local Municipality, Cllr 
Phindile Magagula and Ehlanzeni District Executive Mayor, Cllr Terrence Shabangu and the 
representative of the House of Traditional and Khoi-San Leaders.  
 
Ndindindi Primary School is more than just a building, it is a symbol of hope, progress, and the 
abundance of opportunities and possibilities. 
 
It represents a profound commitment by government to “open the doors of learning and culture 
for all,” as envisioned in the historic Freedom Charter, adopted 70 years ago. 
 
This milestone reaffirms the constitutional imperative of the right to quality education for every 
child, in every corner of our nation. 
 
Ndindindi Primary School stands proudly near the iconic Samora Machel Monument, a symbol 
of how the struggle for freedom paved the way for progress, empowerment, and a brighter 
future for all. 
 
Its construction started in December 2023 with an allocation of R32 million a true reflection of 
the Provincial Government’s commitment to improve the conditions of learning and teaching 
throughout the Place of the Rising Sun. 
 
It serves as a reminder of what can be achieved when we unite in action and act in unity 
informed by a common vision of a better life for all.  
 
In this regard, the Department extends its deepest appreciation to the Department of Public 
Works, Roads and Transport and the community of Nkomazi Local Municipality for leading from 
the front towards the successful construction of this school. 
 
 



 

The 22nd of April will not only mark the unveiling of new school infrastructure, but also the 
restoration of a sense of belonging, pride, patriotism, empowerment, dignity, and possibilities.  
 
 
Let us gather, celebrate, and continue to build a future where every South African child has the 
opportunity to rise. 
 
 
A nation at work for all! 
 
The media is invited to cover the event at Ndindindi Primary School in Nkomazi Local 
Municipality at 10H00.  
 
 
Inquiries: 
 
 
Gerald Sambo at 081 526 7802 
 
Bongani Dlamini at 0792936515 
 


